

ASC X12C COMMUNICATIONS AND CONTROLS SUBCOMMITTEE

Meeting Minutes

MARCH 15, 2019, 12 Noon — 1 PM EST

ATTENDANCE—7 people, 5 members

1. Friday, March 15, 12 Noon — 1 PM EST

1.1. Administrative Issues

1.1.1. The Winter Standing Meeting and February Interim Meeting minutes were approved through the subcommittee's new policy of posting the minutes for ten days and calling them approved if there are no requested corrections or objections. The Winter minutes are now posted on X12.org. Interim Meeting minutes are approved in the same manner, and appended to the following Standing Meeting's minutes.

1.1.2. The Secretary updates and posts the Member Attendance Spreadsheet on the subcommittee's iMeet workspace.

1.1.3. The [X12C Deferred MR report](#) is available on the iMeet Workspace.

1.2. Pending Actions of Other Groups

1.2.1. [MR 008318](#) "Changes name and purpose of simple data element 447 Loop Identifier Code" has been updated.

1.2.2. [MR 006218](#) "Replace loop IDs that are the segment ID of the first segment in the loop" has been updated.

1.2.3. [MR 017117](#) "Constructing Base Standard XML Schema Definition from X12 EDI Metadata" has been updated to show that MR 0491007 was approved by ballot. X12C and X12I have approved MR 017117.

1.2.4. Waiting on other subcommittee decisions for the pending RFIs.

1.2.5. [New X12C MR](#): X12N/TGC/WG7 has requested that X12C modify some aspects of the standard concerning how to report invalid data that would cause a syntax error in a 999 or TA1. This is on hold pending finalization of RFI 2293.

1.3. Active Items

1.3.1. [MR 018117](#) has revised content. It will probably become a TR4 Clarification Paper on how to use the new data elements in the ISX for overriding an X12 Version for code values.

- 1.3.1.1. The Chair will add an explanation, if it's not already included, that the ISX03 doesn't handle the case of using a new external code for a data element that in the transaction version has that data element associated with an internal code set.
- 1.3.1.2. The Chair will set up a voting poll in iMeet to approve this before the X12J meeting the 1st of April.
- 1.3.2. [MR 049107 Comment Responses](#): The Chair's drafted comment responses were approved and will be forwarded to X12J.
- 1.3.3. Discussed MR 006218 "Replace loop IDs that are the segment ID of the first segment in the loop." and [MR 008318](#) "Modify the LS and LE segments Using a New Composite"
 - 1.3.3.1. Approved withdrawing MR 006218 and combining its content with MR 008318.
- 1.3.4. The new [Change Request 1933](#) "X12 Version/Release Number in ISA12 Does Not Have to Match Value in GS08" will be addressed after MR 018117 is finalized.

Meeting adjourned at 12:30 PM EST